
 

THE Shoulder of Mutton Angling Club held their Annual Dance in the Village Hall on 
Friday, May 4. 110 people danced to Country Gold and enjoyed an excellent buffet 
prepared by the wives of the members.  

On Saturday, evening, May 5. the Willoughby Society held a Punch and Pate Party. About 
70 members and guests enjoyed a varied selection of pate and both red and white punch. 
The raffle prizes donated by Mrs. Hubbard and Mr. Henson were won by Mr S G Ivens and 
Mrs C Tanner. Mr B. Whitfield gave a short programme of slides and this brought  
memories of outings past and views within the village which have now disappeared. In 
thanking all concerned for making an enjoyable evening, the chairman said that we in 
Willoughby were very lucky in having a number of organisations within the village, all of 
which gave pleasure to people.  

WILLOUGHBY Ladies begin their cricket season on Tuesday with an away game against 
Southam Ladies. There will be a "Seconds Sale" in the Village Hall on Saturday, May 12 at 
2 pm. 

PITCHES are still available for the Car Boot Sale to be held at the Willoughby Cricket 
Ground on Monday. May 28, 1984. For further details ring Brian Hall on Rugby 890134. 
 


